

## STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH STATE OFFICE BUILDING, PROVIDENCE 2

DIRECTOR OF HEALTH

DIVISION OF LABORATORIES

EDGAR J. STAFF, DR. P. H., CHIEF

July 6, 1950

Dr. William Hinton Massachusetts wasserman Laboratory 281 South Street Jamaica Plain 30, Mass.

Dear Doctor Hinton:

Would you kindly examine the enclosed Gasserian ganglion sections for evidence of rabies? The sections were prepared from the brain of a cat, which died after acting strangely for 48 hours. One month previous to symptoms the cat had been injured in the head, presumably in a fight but apparently had fully recovered. A small child was scratched severely by this cat just prior to death.

Impressions from Ammon's horn were negative for Negri bodies.

Your opinion would be greatly appreciated.

Yours truly,

MALCOLM C. HINCHLIFFE | Principal pacteriologist

MCH:pip

July 7, 1950

Mr. Malcoln C. Minchliffe Frincipal Bacteriologist Division of Laboratories Who to Island Dept. of Health State Office Building Providence 2, Blode Island

Dear Mr. Hinchliffe:

We have examined the sections of Gasserian ganglion which you enclosed in your letter of July 6, 1950. They show no histologic evidence of rabios.

Very truly yours,

Wm. A. Hinton, M.D., Chief Vassormum Laboratory

D